ASHMANHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Council meeting
held on 07 July 2009 in the Preston Rooms



Present:    Councillors

Councillor N Sharpe - Chair
Councillor N Coleman – Vice Chair






Councillor T Hannant
Councillor Mrs R Buxton

Councillor Miss S Hewitt

Councillor G Saunders 
Councillor G Beales





Officer

Mrs G Sharpe – Clerk to the Council
             In Attendance -
Two parishioners




Councillor N Dixon - County Councillor and District Councillor
1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies were received from PCSO Lucy Collyer
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
2.1
There were no declarations of interest 

2.2
Councillors Miss S Hewitt and Mr G Saunders reviewed and signed their records in the Register of Interest.
3
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meetings held on 05 May 2009.  Proposed by Cllr Saunders. They were  signed by the Chair.
4
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the minutes which were not included on the Agenda for this meeting.
5
PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting was Called Off to allow those attending to address the meeting

5.1 Councillor Dixon reported on the proposed 120 – 150 new homes at the rear and side of the Doctors Surgery in Hoveton and the possible problems which could arise for the whole area, especially as these are in addition to the Rackheath proposed development.
5.2 Councillor Dixon offered to advise the Council on the response to the Norwich International Airport Consultation in view of the impact it may have on the Parish and his knowledge of flight activity at the airport.

5.3 A parishioner reported that many ‘Chinese balloons’ had landed in the area.
5.4 At the request of a parishioner the Clerk and Chair explained the effect of the ‘Power of Well Being’ and the need for the Clerks training.
The meeting was Called On again.
6 CORRESPONDENCE
6.1 Councillors agreed they had received and read all the items shown on the list of 

circulated correspondence.
6.2 The Clerk reported that several letters of acknowledgement and congratulations had been received, from departments in both Norfolk County Council and North Norfolk District Council following their receipt of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Plan.
6.3 The Clerk reported that a letter was sent, on the 17th June 2009, to NCC regarding Verge mowing in and around the village, which had been circulated to Members. .  The Clerk reported that response had been received and as a result the verges have now been cut.

6.4 Also, on the 17th June 2009, a letter was sent to NCC regarding Gully Emptying at the junction of Church Road and School Road and at the North end of Church Road.  The Clerk reported that response had been received and it was expected the work would be carried out in the near future.
6.5 Not marked as an Agenda item.

6.6 Correspondence received since 30th June 2009.

6.6(1)
A Parishioner had contacted the Clerk regarding the housing development in Hoveton.  It was agreed that a generic response would be made available to those who wanted to respond.
6.6(2)
The Clerk reported that a planning application had been received from NNDC. This was for the Retention of Portable Building by the Cricket Club 

(NNDC Planning Ref: 20090657PF).
It was agreed and resolved that the Council had no objection to the renewal but must state, in its response, that the name of the owner of the land on the application is incorrect and that the land is a registered common.

6.6(3)
It was agreed and resolved that the Councillors should meet as soon as possible to agree the response to the Norwich International Airport consultation.  Councillor Dixon hopes to attend to advise.

7
FINANCIAL MATTERS
7.1 
It was agreed and resolved to approve presented accounts for the period 01 April – 01 July 2009.  Proposed by Councillor Mrs Buxton.
7.2
The Clerk reported receipt of donations and newsletter advertising revenue of £624.00.
7.3
The Chair reported that funding for the next six editions of the Newsletter, had been obtained.

7.4
The Clerk reported that a refund of £230.00 had been received from British Telecom in respect of the sponsorship of the telephone kiosk.



7.5
Payments were authorised as follows:-

7.5(a)
It was agreed and resolved to pay Norfolk ALC Low Cost Insurance for the year 2009/10.

7.5(b)
It was agreed and resolved to reimburse the Clerk for the cost of attendance at the Power of Wellbeing training and the Annual Planning Conference.

7.5(c)
It was agreed and resolved to pay £40.00 for the Clerk to attend the
 Norfolk ALC / SLCC Summer Conference to be held on 28thJuly 2009.
7.5(d)
It was agreed and resolved to pay the Internal Audit fee of £5.00.

7.5(e)
The report from the Internal Auditor was read and noted.  Copies had previously been sent to Members.
7.5(f)
It was agreed and resolved that the Clerk should seek quotations to have the minutes from 1999 bound.

8
TELEPHONE KIOSK
The meeting was then Called Off to allow those attending to address the Council.  The Chair read out the open letter received by all members from Hazel Flavel.

The meeting was then Called On again.

It was agreed and resolved that, as a result of the generous donation received for the kiosk the sponsorship should continue for a further year (December 2009 – November 2010) and be reviewed at the July 2010 Council meeting.

9
PLANNING MATTERS

The Planning application recently received was discussed under Correspondence – Item 6.6.
10
RECTORY ROAD TRAFFIC

Two complaints had been received by Cllr  Saunders regarding HGV traffic on Rectory 

Road.  He had been asked if the road could have Quiet Lane’ status.

It was agreed and resolved that Cllr Saunders should ask the residents concerned to record incidents and report back to him.  The Council would then decide on any action when the evidence had been discussed.

11
REPORTS ON MEETINGS AND TRAINING
11.1 The Clerk reported on the Norfolk Planning Conference.  The report will be circulated 

Members.

11.2 The Chair reported on the current position with the Happing Partnership.  They are to conduct a survey to determine the needs of the area and form a policy and plan for the next five years.

11.3 The Clerk reported that she had submitted her work to the Society of Local Council Clerks, to add the extra requirement on the new ‘Power of Well-Being’ to her Certificate in Local Council Administration (CiLCA).
11.4 Following attendance at a Quality Council meeting the Clerk informed Members that the report would be circulated.
12
THE COMMON

The Chair thanked Mr H Buxton, Mr Newstead, Hazel Flavel and all Councillors who had assisted 

with the clear up of the Common in May.

Cllr Miss Hewitt passed copies of plans she had received, from the environmental department at North Norfolk District Council, to the Chair for distribution to members.
The Chair suggested that, if there was a wish to do anything with the Common, a way forward would be to form a Commons Group.  This should comprise of two Parish Councillors and representatives from the whole village.  Terms of reference would need to be drawn up.

13
MEMBERS MATTERS
Cllr Mrs Buxton requested that the Members should have a meeting to review the Council’s position with respect to gaining Quality Status and establish the process to complete the submission. 

The meeting closed at 08.50pm
Will Councillors please note:-
The Next Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on
Tuesday  01 September 2009 
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The Parish Clerk
Farthings,  Stone Lane, Ashmanhaugh

NR12 8YR
01603 782209

jill.sharpe@tiscali.co.uk


